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Portobello Primary School


Year 5 Return to school

Parents and carers

Children return to school on Tuesday, 8th September 2020.  Please be aware that at the current time Government Guidelines stress that attendance will be an expectation not an option at this point.  

In order to minimise risks each class will have their own start, finish and lunch times as well as specific PE days and breaktimes.  We will be reviewing organisational matters weekly.
It is important that we all follow the principles set out below:

· Ensure your child does not attend school if they are exhibiting symptoms of COVID-19 or should be self-isolating
· Inform the school if your child/anyone in the household has symptoms of COVID-19.

· Be ready and willing to book a COVID-19 test if your child/anyone in the household develops symptoms of COVID-19

· Inform the school of the results of any COVID-19 testing within the household.
· Promote good hygiene practises at home including hand washing for 20 seconds and the ‘Catch it, bin it, kill it’ campaign
· Follow Government advice on the use of public transport https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-safer-travel-guidance-for-passengers
· Agree to discuss our amended Behaviour policy and expectations for pupils in relation to COVID-19 with your child (found on website)
· Do not to enter the school premises without a pre-arranged appointment, and follow school procedures whilst on site (a copy of our visitor policy is available on site)
· Ensure your child does not wear a face covering on school premises
· Park considerately outside school and maintain social distancing at all times including staying in your vehicle until your child’s allotted pick up/drop off time

· Do not gather with other families in or around school premises

· Ensure the school office has up to date contact details so we can contact you in an emergency or should your child’s class bubble need to close. 
Once in school your child will be provided with the equipment they need for all lessons.  Resources will not be shared.  Your child will have their own designated desk and chair.  
We will be following a Recovery Curriculum that starts where the children left off in March and focuses heavily on well-being and core subjects (English and Mathematics).  Marking of learning will be verbal and ‘in the moment’ as we know this has the best benefit to children’s understanding.  All home-learning will continue to be set online. 
For the meantime we will not be holding assemblies, breakfast or after school clubs and we have been informed by the Local Authority that there will be no swimming lessons for schools in the first half term. 

Year 5 specific
· Children should arrive at the school gates at 8.40am where they will be directed to the Key Stage 2 yard by a member of staff.  Please maintain a social distance when dropping off your child.   Your child should be picked up from the school gate at 3.20pm.
· Children should wear their school uniform with trainers 

· Children should bring a water bottle to school.  No bags will go between home and school
· Children will be required to bring a packed lunch.  This will be reviewed after 2 weeks
· Your child will have PE on Monday and Friday. They should arrive in their PE kit on that day: dark shorts / joggers, white t-shirt and school jumper
· If there is a change in who will be picking your child up please inform the school office. 
